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Pharmac funding request for securing new COVID-19 treatments for 2021 and out years 
 
Note: confidential pricing informed the estimated costs discussed in this memo 
 

Pharmac is engaging with suppliers about emerging COVID-19 treatments and products repurposed for 
COVID-19, as well as some investigational products still in clinical trials. We are assessing treatments 
and supply as soon as information is available, prior to Medsafe approval   

We aim to secure a portfolio of COVID-19 treatments (currently working on eight products in total) that 
would cover prevention of disease and treat all severities of illness in hospitalised and non-hospitalised 
patient. Preventative treatments would most likely be targeted to those unable to be vaccinated or with 
low vaccination response who have been exposed, and those who have comorbidities that put them at 
high risk from COVID-19.  

Funding mechanism 

The CPB is not a suitable mechanism for rapidly purchasing COVID-19 treatments, nor is there 
headroom in the budget for this purpose.  

The Government has allocated $175 million since 2019/20 in separate funds for medicines costs 
related to COVID-19, including supply chain costs, assuring supply and purchasing of alternative 
products   Unspent COVID-19 funds have been reallocated or carried forward to future years, in 
discussion with Treasury and the Ministry of Health. For 2021/22 about  of these funds 
remain available.1  At the time of the initial Cabinet decision establishing this funding source, it was not 
foreseen that that these funds would be used to purchase new treatments for COVID-19. 

Cabinet’s approval is sought to repurpose some of the remaining funds to purchase new COVID-19 
treatments. We also seek additional funding for new COVID-19 treatments to secure advance purchase 
arrangements for a range of treatments required in 2021/22 and 2022/23.  

Estimated expenditure  

There is significant uncertainty with the estimated costs for securing COVID 19 treatments. For most 
treatments secured to date, pricing is highly confidential and Pharmac has signed confidentiality 
agreements. Costs are not to be shared outside of this request   

2021/22 

We estimate that Pharmac would need up to $141 million in addition to our current COVID-19 funding 
in the current financial year if we were successful in securing the eight COVID-19 treatments currently 
being assessed. This is likely an overestimate as it assumes that all eight treatments are available over 
the next 6 months and gain Medsafe regulatory approval  We expect to use up to $25 million of the 
available  from the already allocated COVID-19 supply chain funding to support this work, 
subject to agreement by Cabinet that we can use funding already allocated for medicines costs related 
to COVID-19 for COVID-19 treatments   

 

 
1 It is unknown at this point how much funding from this allocation will be needed for supply chain management purposes for 

the remainder of 2021/22. We do expect these costs to continue and predict some new investments for managing COVID-
related impacts may be required (for example treatments of other infections that may increase post the border opening).  
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